
 
 
P&G Recalls Aerosol Dry Conditioner Spray Products and Aerosol Dry Shampoo 
Spray Products Due To Benzene  
 

Recall Date:  17 December 2021    

Description:  With the knowledge of the FDA, The Procter & Gamble Company is voluntarily recalling aerosol 
dry conditioner spray products and aerosol dry shampoo spray products from Pantene, Aussie, Herbal Essences, 
Waterless, Old Spice and Hair Food due to the presence of benzene in some products.  For a complete list of 
affected products and their production codes please visit the FDA website. 
 
The following products were sold at The Exchange:
 
 

Product Description UPC 
Waterless Dry Conditioner Instant Moisture, 3.6oz. 037000543831 

Waterless Dry Shampoo No Residue, 3.7oz. 037000543787 

Pantene Mist Behaving Dry Conditioning Mist, 3.9oz. 080878190898 

Herbal Essences White Grapefruit & Mint Dry Shampoo, 4.9oz. 190679000262 

 

Hazard:  Benzene is classified as a human carcinogen, a substance that could potentially cause cancer 
depending on the level and extent of exposure. Exposure to benzene can occur by inhalation, orally, and through 
the skin and it can result in cancers including leukemia and blood cancer of the bone marrow and blood disorders 
which can be life-threatening. 

Remedy:  Consumers who have the products that are being recalled should stop using these products and 
dispose of them approprately. Consumers should contact their physician or healthcare provider if they have any 
questions, concerns or have experienced any problems related to using these aerosol products. 
 
Incidents/Injuries: To date, The Procter & Gamble Company has not received any reports of adverse events 
related to this recall and is conducting this recall out of an abundance of caution. 

Sold at: Worldwide Exchanges, shopmyexchange.com and other retailers 

Consumer Contact:  Consumers with questions regarding this recall can contact the Consumer Care team at 
1-888-674-3631 from Monday – Friday from 9:00am – 6:00pm EST. 
 
Manufacturer: Procter & Gamble Company 
 

Recall #: 21-030    

https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/pg-issues-voluntary-recall-aerosol-dry-conditioner-spray-products-and-aerosol-dry-shampoo-spray?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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